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Summer has arrived and with it a newly revamped ACPA bulletin, website and re-elected committee.


ACPA/BASK Parallel Meeting and ACPA Annual General Meeting March 2018

This year’s meeting took place at the King Power Stadium the home of Leicester City Football Club on 20th -22nd March. 
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Again, this year the ACPA meeting was a quality event at a quality venue with quality speakers. The whole conference was not only enjoyable but thought provoking, informative and completely relevant to our practice as arthroplasty practitioners. The annual parallel meetings with BASK and BHS is one of those few occasions where one can acquire invaluable knowledge that will help shape the arthroplasty practitioner’s role. For those of us who were fortunate enough to attend, given the immense financial pressure we all face these days, these meetings offer up not only a wonderful opportunity to benchmark what we do against what is practiced around the country, but also offers a hugely important opportunity to meet colleagues (old and new) and to create bridges between us. ACPA is a family, our members are an extremely important asset to Trusts up and down the country and they make an enormous difference to patient-centred care in the orthopaedic world.

This year the event was organised by Claire Stevens and her colleagues at Derby. The success of the meeting was a tribute to their hard work. ACPA is certainly grateful for time, effort and organisation involved. If anyone has not attended this event, at any time in the past, we would urge you to do so. 

This year’s speakers, from the first Colin Esler (BASK President) who introduced the meeting talked with insight, wit and eloquence. 
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Mr Tim Wilton (Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon, Royal Derby Hospital) and former BASK and BOA President followed with his talk on ‘The Role of the Arthroplasty Practitioner in Validating Data’ asked the question, what could be the role of the Arthroplasty Practitioner following GIRFT (getting it right first time) implementation? 

[image: C:\Users\USER\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\R7HMYGQB\20180320_093533.jpg]
Next to speak was Mandy Wardle-McLeish, Chief Executive Community Health and Learning Foundation (CHL). Mandy explained that the work of the CHL aims to reduce health inequalities by creating a more health literate Health and Social Care system and more health literate individuals and communities.
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BASK and ACPA members were then treated to an informative and equally amusing presentation by the Guest Speaker, Biological Anthropologist and Archaeologist, Dr Piers Mitchell. The subject, ‘Musculoskeletal Disease and Trauma in King Richard III, provided a rather terrifying insight into the life and rather brutal death of the Plantagenet king. Richard Plantagenet lived from 1452 to 1485.
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On day two Clinical Pearls Sessions on A Miscellany of Polyonymous Foot and Ankle Problems given by Mr Stephen Milner, Consultant Foot and Ankle Surgeon at The Royal Derby Hospital. This talk was again extremely informative and entertaining.
Marie Morgan, Clinical Specialist Physiotherapist and Upper Limb Arthroplasty Practitioner at The Royal Derby Hospital presented on Shoulder and Elbow Placement, included Outcome Measurement and Database Creation.. 
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The session detailed Indications for Total Shoulder Replacement vs Reverse Total Shoulder Replacement, Cuff tear arthropathy (CTA) and biomechanics following Reverse Total Shoulder Replacement, Radiographic assessment – Reverse Total Shoulder Replacement and elbow Rehabilitation Pearls.
The last Clinical Pearls Session was delivered by a very good friend of ACPA, Dr Michael Khoo, Consultant Radiologist, The Royal National Orthopaedic Hospital, Stanmore. Michael stated that around the country Radiology is not routinely taught well and that the majority of us learn ‘on the job’. For this reason he put together his presentation on ‘Back to Basics’ with the aim of understanding the basics of radiology. 
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The ACPA meeting closed following the Open Forum and Networking Session. This session was chaired by Sharon Ferndinadus. The session was a chance for all members to bring a subject to the table for open discussion. It is a great opportunity to learn and understand what takes place in other centres and should be viewed as such.

For those your information a full review of the meeting is available to ACPA members on our website.


The ACPA General Meeting was well attended. The main duty was to elect a new executive and confirm changes role within. For the past two years Clare-Louise Sandell has lead our Association and we are very grateful to her for her application and hard work. The executive wish her a well-earned rest!

Stepping into the role of ACPA President is Mark Goodson (Surgical Care Practitioner at Cardiff & Vale), Cathy Armstrong (Research Physio Royal Liverpool Hosiptals) was elected Vice-President. Other posts confirmed were Alex Cooper (Honorary Secretary), and Sharon Ferdinandus (Education Secretary).
Jill Pope (former ACPA President) confirmed that she is standing down from the committee. Members recognised her service, arduous work, support and enthusiasm for ACPA over the years. The committee wished Jill well as she moves slowly towards retirement. 
Also stepping down from the committee was Helen Murray (Former Honorary Secretary). The committee thanked Helen for her contribution, support and loyal service for ACPA over the years.

In closing the meeting the committee thanked Claire Stevens and the team at Derby for their hard work in organising a very successful meeting. The committee also thanked the technical support team at this year’s venue.

Thanks to Outgoing ACPA President and welcome to the Incoming president.
We say a fond farewell to Dr Clair-Louise Sandell as outgoing ACPA President. Her tenure for the last 2 years has led us through some very interesting times for the association during which we have seen the profile of ACPA grow within the orthopaedic community. Claire-Louise will stay on the committee as past president. We welcome Mr Mark Goodson as our new president and look forward to hearing his ideas for the next few years. We would also like to welcome Sharon Ferdinandus as Education Secretary and Alex Cooper as Honorary Secretary. 
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The current committee Left-Right:
Claire Stevens (Webmaster), Sharon Ferdinandus (Education Secretary), Alex Cooper (Honorary Secretary), Cathy Armstrong (Vice President), Mark Goodson (President), Anne Bradley (Membership Secretary), Jenny Watson (Treasurer) and Claire-Louise Sandell (Past President). 
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      Alex Cooper (Honorary Secretary)           Sharon Ferdinandus (Education Secretary)           


ACPA Member receives Award.
Congratulations to Sharon Ferdinandus (ACPA Education Secretary) who has recently received the 
Clinical Services Unit Triumvirate Trophy. Sharon was thrilled to receive the triumvirate award and added the following:
“I was the first designated Arthroplasty Care Practitioner / Nurse Specialist at Chapel Allerton Hospital, in Leeds. Over the past 7 years I have worked with patients, consultants and the MDT to build and deliver robust and sustainable nurse-led services all of which incorporate PROMs. I was delighted to expand my team in October 2017, and now work with John Godfrey delivering services through a number of platforms; Nurse-Led clinics, Virtual Orthopaedic Clinic (VOC); and Telephone Clinics.  As a stand-alone practitioner, working alone for so many years, I would like to thank ACPA members for their support and advice and guidance through the years. They have always made me feel part of a bigger team and I couldn't have done it without them!”



Date for diary.  27th February 1st March 2019. Royal Concert Hall Nottingham.
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The ACPA annual meeting will be in parallel with the British Hip Society next year. 
If members have ideas for topics they might like to see covered, or anything that they might like to present, please get in touch with the committee. 

 [image: Image result for british association for surgery of the knee]BASK meeting for next year TBC
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100 years of BOA congress 25th-28th September 2018 ICC Birmingham.
The Theme for this Centenary Congress is 
“Taking Stock: Planning for the Future”.

Don’t forget your ACPA membership will get you a reduced rate. 











Website update: The newly revamped website is now up and running as is our twitter feed. Members have been tweeting all orthopaedic related stuff and have found this a great source of information (if a little addictive).
The website also has a “JOBS/OPORTUNITIES” section which we would like members to be aware of. This is a notice board where jobs can be advertised FREE to the Arthroplasty community. 
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We would like to wish all our members a great summer.
The next bulletin will be in the autumn. 

ACPA, The British Orthopaedic Association,                                                                       
35-43 Lincoln’s Inn Fields, London WC2A 3PE
http://www.acpa-uk.net
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y Liverpool Arthroplasty Image Interpretation Course
7
(What are we looking for?)

In association with Arthroplasty Care Practitioners Association

hosted by
The University of Liverpool

Thursday Gth September 2018

Friday 7th September 2018

‘ﬂw - -
Venue: University of Liverpool, Foresight Centre
Brownlow Street, Liverpool 13 5QA

Further details and registration

Cost- £330 for ACPA members (membership number required)
£355 for non-ACPA members

Places are limited and early booking is strongly advised.

Contact Liz Brignal (Course administrator), for registration form E: lizzyb@iverpoolac.uk , T: 0151 794 5799
For online registration and payment please follow the link: httpe bity2Gi0svy
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